Mr. Bill Greens. Jewell, Kansas.

Dear Bill:

Pardon my delay in not answering your good letter seemer. I am always very happy to help you in any way that I possibly can. I have spoken to Dean about you, and of course Dean wants to use you whenever possible. I am sure that with your ability to do good work and your inclination to do a 100% job that you will get straightened out all right.

and I have not had an opportunity to speak to him. But you can always count on me. I would prefer not to go to him on this matter because he might think I was taking some chips in the game a little early. But should be say anything to me I will support you 100%.

We have been so terribly busy with our play work that we have not had an opportunity to make collections on Sasnak. But in the fall we will start off with a bang, and I am sure we will do a good job of making back collections. It may be around September first before we will get a letter out, but we think the brothers and sisters will have some money by that time. We can always collect better in the early part of the school year.

Personally I like very much your suggestion regarding some sort of a reception in the early full for new and old members of Sasnak. We are expecting to do this and we will be counting on your cooperation and support. Max Replogle is working at the ice plant and taking one course in Community Recreation. I will tell Max that you wrote.

Dean just left the office, but prior to his leaving I showed him your letter and talked to him about the job. He said he would be glad to talk to you and at the present time he is certainly counting on you to fill the bill, but of course he must get his o.k. from director Henry.

With best wishes. I am

Sincerely yours,